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From: OIC-Schools Division Superintendent

Subject: Contextualizing Music Education in the Ko 12
Date: February 21, 2018

This is to inform all concemed that the Philippine Society for Music Education will
conduct the Training Workshop on Contextualizing Music Education in the K fo 12
Curmiculum on April 6-8, 2018 at the Abelardo Hall, college of Music, University of the
Philippines, Diliman, Quezon City.

Attached is a lefter from Dr. Jocelyn 1. Guadalupe, President, Philippine Society
for Music Education, for reference and information.

LEILA CUNANAN, CESQ VI
Officer-in-Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

lynvlansangan/chiefsgod



Philippine Society for Music Education

Abelardo Hall Annex 224 _Up College of Music

Executive Committee

February 13, 2018

MR.MALCOLM S. GARMA ~ |
Jocelyn T. Guadalupe, president OIC — Regional Director

Department of Education — Region M1
Jose L. Ayala, vice-president projects

Blessings to you!
James C. Diaz, vice-president finance

We are the Philippine Society for Music Education, a non-stock, non-profit,

Anna Patricia R. Carranza, secretary SEC registered organization of music educators in the Philippines. For the past
45 years, the PSME has been training music teachers in elementary and the

December R. Valenciano, treasurer high school level in content and pedagogical knowledge of music in the
curriculum. Recently, we provided technical advice and input during public

Christopher C. Reyes, auditor hearings on PSG’s on the bachelor in music major in music education by the

Commission on Higher Education Technical Panel on the Humanities Music
committee last November 2017,

Board of Directors In this regard, we are asking your office for the issuance of a local advisory that
will enable teachers from your region to attend our music edycation training
workshop entitled, “Contextualizing Music Education in the K+12 Curriculum”
this April 6, 7, and 8, 2018 at the Abclardo Hall, College of Music, University

Dolores Andres of the Philippines, Diliman, Quezon City. The objective of the workshop is to
engage the current music education curriculum in the basic education levels

Lorna Areola through training sessions in basic musicianship, classroom music teaching
strategies, playing recorder, bamboo instruments, and functional

Marquez Cartel guitar’keyboard, as well as singing/conducting technigues. Possible participants
include school music teachers and instructors of music or culture and art

Jaysie Enriquez education in teacher training institutions. A workshop fee of Php4, 000
includes a kit, certificates, and lunch for three days. Pre-registration can be

Pacita Narzo made through email at: psme2018G gmail.com addressed to Ms. Anna Patricia

Carranza, PSME Secretary or Ms. Charmaine San Felipe, PSME PRO.
Charmaine San Felipe

We hope that you could aid us in our request us as we embark on a year of
music making and sharing.

Yours in music and culture,

Prof, Jocelyn T. Guadatupe
President
Philippine Society for Music Education



